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NOTICE TO TAXPAYERS 

OF ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATION 

Notice is hereby given to the taxpayers of the school corporation known as Nineveh-

Hensley-Jackson United School Corporation (the "School Corporation") that the Board of School 

Trustees (the "Board") of the School Corporation will meet at the Large Group Instruction 

Room, Indian Creek Middle School, 801 W. Indian Creek Dr., Trafalgar, Indiana, at the hour of 

7:00 p.m. (Local Time) on August 11, 2020, to consider the following additional appropriation of 

the bonds (the "Bonds") which the Board has determined to issue. The Board considers such 

additional appropriation necessary to meet the need existing at this time: 

An appropriation in the amount of $650,000 from the proceeds of the Bonds, and 

all investment earnings thereon, on account of the preliminary costs for the 2020 

Safety, Security, Construction and Maintenance Project, which includes the 

renovation of and improvements to the Indian Creek High School campus, 

including the construction of a fieldhouse, auditorium and site improvements; 

construction of additional classrooms at Indian Creek Intermediate School and 

Elementary School; and safety, security, and efficiency improvements throughout 

the district (the "Project") in the School Corporation, including the incidental 

expenses necessary to be incurred in connection with the Project and the issuance 

of Bonds on account thereof.  The funds to meet such additional appropriation are 

to be provided by the issuance and sale of Bonds by the School Corporation. 

The foregoing appropriation is in addition to all appropriations provided for in the 

existing budget and tax levy, and a need for such appropriation exists by reason of the 

inadequacy of the present buildings to provide necessary school facilities in the School 

Corporation. 

Taxpayers of the School Corporation appearing at said meeting shall have the right to be 

heard in respect to the additional appropriation. 

In light of the changing circumstances as they relate to COVID-19 and the Indiana 

Governor's Executive Orders regarding social distancing, please check the School Corporation's 

website prior to the scheduled hearing to receive up to date information about meeting logistics.   

Dated this 22
nd

 day of July, 2020. 

/s/  Ed Harvey  

Secretary, Board of School Trustees 

Nineveh-Hensley-Jackson United School 

Corporation 
c/o Roger A. Young, Esq. 

YOUNG AND YOUNG 

40 W. Court St., Suite D 

Franklin, IN 46131 

(317) 736-7117 


